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Attendance: Dawn Allshouse, Sheila Coyne, Pam Eberhardt, Janice Lee, Linda Mahi, Tom Roza, Bret Watson, Carol Skoog

The May 2011 meeting of the Central Services Classified Senate (CSCS) was held at 1:00pm on May 18, 2011 in the District Boardroom and was conducted by Dawn Allshouse.

1) Review and Approve Minutes
Dawn Allshouse called the meeting to order. A sign-in sheet was made available to all attendees.  The April meeting minutes were approved.

2) Treasurer’s Report
Linda Mahi gave the Treasurer’s Report.  Does not yet reflect the CSCS portion of the Retreat held in April 2011.

3)  Senate Elections
No multiple nominations for vacant CSCS officer’s positions were received, so those individuals that were nominated were deemed elected to the respective offices.  The newly elected CSCS representatives are:

Carol Skoog-President

Craig Gawlick-President Elect

Dawn Allshouse – Past President

Kathy Nguyen-Treasurer

Frank Greco-Senator #12

Rachelle Licon-Senator

Dawn Allshouse is sill recruiting nominations for several vacant CSCS positions
4)  Classified Staff Recognition Week – May 15-21
Linda Thor issued an email to all classified staff praising their contributions to the District.  It was agreed that the CSCS would provide donuts to CS staff – they will be distributed on May 20 on both campuses and the District Office.

5) CSCS Sub-Committee Meeting Reports

Publications – Newsletter

A newsletter will be issued in June to announce the new CSCS officers and senators

Employee of the Month

Employee of the month awards have been given through December 2010.  There is one nomination for January 2011.  The subcommittee is going to review all previous EOM nominations.

New Hire Committee

Conducted New Hire orientation session for Craig Gawlick & Rachelle Licon on Apr 27 – no new CS employees identified by HR

Scholarship Committee

Janice Lee announced that the first CSCS $500 Scholarship was awarded to Trish Pham of De Anza College.  It was suggested that a marketing process be developed to encourage CS employees to contribute to the Scholarship so that this can be an annual event for the CSCS.

 6)  District Committee Reports

Budget

Due to increased revenues, the projected State deficit could be less then previously projected.  Even tho the May 16 Revised Budget was issued by the Governor, the affect on FHDA has not yet been determined.  There are still possibilities for raising student fees for community colleges.  Much of the Governor’s budget still relies on retaining those taxes that are due to expire June 30, 2011.

Chancellors Advisory Committee

No report provided

HRAC

No report provided

ETAC

No report provided

EIS Steering Committee

Summer Qtr registration using Banner begins May 25 for Foothill & May 31 for De Anza.  Banner/Advancement went live on May 9.   First phase of implementing BDMS has begun with converting millions of scanned transcripts into Banner.  Training of selected college departments underway for a July 1 Go Live date.   Technical and end user training was held for the DegreeWorks module.   Business Services is preparing for their second Fiscal Year end closing using Banner/Finance  
 7)  Other Topics & Closing Questions & Comments
The next meeting of the CSCS will be at 1:00pm on June 15, 2011 in the District Board Room.  Dawn Allshouse adjourned the meeting.
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